
Board of Health for Madison and Dane County 
Lead Hazard Reduction 

 
 

Resolution #2010-08 
 
 

 
Public Health—Madison and Dane County (PHMDC) has been offered an opportunity to 
partner with the Wisconsin Department of Health Services (WDHS) on their Lead Hazard 
Reduction Grant. This grant was awarded by the US Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) agency to WDHS and provides $3 million dollars over three years to perform lead 
hazard reduction in Dane and Rock County homes. PHMDC will support this project by 
informing Dane County residents about the grant, referring families that are eligible to 
participate, and conduct risk assessments and clearance in some of the properties 
involved in the project. Families will be referred to Common Wealth Development and 
Project Home to apply for funds from the US Department of Housing and Urban 
Development to repair lead hazards. PHMDC will be reimbursed up to $15,000 for work 
performed by its staff to accomplish the grant objectives. 
 
 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Health for Madison and 
Dane County on behalf of Public Health—Madison and Dane County, authorizes 
the Director to sign a contract amendment with the Wisconsin Department of 
Health Services, for a grant of $15,000 to be used for referral of families or 
property owners to the grant and risk assessment/clearance inspections 
performed by Department staff for the period December 15, 2009 to December 
14, 2012. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the 2010 Public Health Operating Budget is 
amended with the following revenue and expenditures: 
 

73214  State Grant (increase) ($5,000) 
51000 Permanent Salaries  $3,509 
51200 Benefits   $1,491 
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